LALIT Communiqué

New Jugnauth regime for Remand Prisoners

LALIT deplores the new repressive regulations being imposed on Remand Prisoners and their families. We are shocked that this kind of punishment regime is being imposed on innocent people – our Constitution fortunately recognises the innocence of pre-trial prisoners. If we do not recognise the innocence of Remand Prisoners, does it not mean that we live in a total police state, where there is no longer the necessity of Courts of Law, because the Police know who is guilty? 

A significant proportion of remand prisoners are people who have not been able to raise bail money through sheer poverty. So poor people are doubly victimised. In addition the changes in the Bail Act will increase the relative number of remand prisoners constantly. 

The new “regime” means punishment is also being meted out to the families of Remand Prisoners. They no longer have the right to nurture (by gifts of food and the physical link of visits) a person in their family who the police have accused of an offense.

Remand Prisoners must maintain the right to receive food from their families. It is important that Remand Prisoners remain close to their families and receive this crucial form of support from them. Food is, in all countries, and particularly in our Mauritian culture, a way of expressing affection and a way of acknowledging the innate worth of a person. It is the oldest way that humans have of showing human decency. It is vital to the psychological well-being of a Remand Prisoner, who should in general NOT be in detention at all.

We reject the idea of punishing Remand Prisoners and their families because of the “drug dealing” that has, again and again, been exposed to be the work of some prison guards. Drug addicts on remand should be provided with a slow and human withdrawal regime. It is abject admission of the cowardly nature of the Government that, instead of making prisons places where men can re-habilitate themselves, it is pretending that the drugs problem is because families are hiding drugs in the “satini pomdeter” that they bring for members of their family. In any case, it is patently absurd to ban food altogether, because once in a hundred times drugs may get smuggled into the prison through the food. It can only be the logic of lunatics.

Secondly, there is another kind of nurturing: visiting someone three times a week. When a family visits one of theirs who is a remand prisoner, it keeps the family together, thus giving the accused person a sense of dignity, and permitting his wife and children, his parents and siblings, his friends and neighbours, a chance to share the keeping of contact with him. Making visits only once a week, at once cuts a person off from his social networks. Again, is the Government pretending that it is through these visits that drugs are getting in to the prisons? How can a Government be so cruel as to limit human contact so drastically, just because sometimes there is a problem? Surely the good that the visits do outweighs all the inconveniences that might be caused by about a million times?

What kind of a Government is it that punishes remand prisoners in this way?

We note that this new repressive regime for remand prisoners is the direct result of the Prime Minister Jugnauth taking over the administration of the prisons. 
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